Submission Number: 03
Date Received: 08/03/2013


mileticd
Text Box
Submission Number: 03
Date Received: 08/03/2013


snapet
Stamp


Bond University receives equitable access to Federal research support through performance-driven
block grant funding (JRE, RTS, RIGB and SRE'). However, we are locked out of the major teaching
and learning funds and student support funding.

Access to Student Support Funding

The current legislative basis for Australian Government funding of higher education is the Higher
Education Support Act 2003 (HESA), which states that the objects of the Act are, inter alia, to support
a higher education system that is “characterised by quality, diversity and equity of access”.

Access to the OS-HELP loan scheme and additional travel assistance under new initiatives such as the
AsiaBound Grant Program are only available to students with a Commonwealth Supported Place
under the CGS scheme. If the objectives of the HESA Act are to be realised, access to OS-HELP
assistance should be available to a/f students as recently stated in Minister for Tertiary Education,
Skills, Science and Research media release Making Study in Asia More Accessible dated 14 February
2013.

Moreover, the Statement of Compatibility with Human Rights attached to the Higher Education
Support Amendment (Asian Century) Bill 2013 indicates that Schedule 1 of the Bill engages the right
to education contained in Article 13 of the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural
Rights. The covenant recognises that higher education shall be equally accessible to all. By excluding
some students from OS-HELP, the HESA Act and Asian Amendments Bill cannot be said to be
compatible with the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights.

Bond has an active student exchange program featuring partnerships with 62 leading universities in
22 countries. Students enrolled in undergraduate and postgraduate programs at Bond University have
the opportunity to diversify their academic and cultural experiences by participating in an exchange
program. The OS-HELP loan scheme however, is only offered to students on CSPs therefore Bond
University students are ineligible to receive this help even though the University makes a significant
contribution to building connections and partnerships that broaden the students experience across
the globe. We fully expect that more Bond students would go on exchange if this help was available.

Yours sincerely

Professor Tim Brailsford
Vice-Chancellor and President

! JRE; Joint Research Engagement; RTS Research Training Scheme; RIBG: Research Infrastructure Block Grant;
SRE: Sustainable Research Excellence





